
 

ALPHA EXCHANGE INC.  
 

NOTICE OF PROPOSED FEE CHANGES AND REQUEST FOR COMMENTS 
 

INTRODUCTION OF ALPHA LIQUIDITY PROVISION PROGRAM 

Alpha Exchange Inc. (“TSX Alpha”) is publishing this Notice of Proposed Amendments in 
accordance with the “Process for the Review and Approval of Rules and the Information 
Contained in Form 21-101F1 and the Exhibits Thereto".   

Market participants are invited to provide comments on the proposed changes.  Comments should 
be in writing and delivered by October 1, 2018 to: 

Catherine De Giusti 
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Details of proposed ALP program  

The ALP program will allow a TSX Alpha Exchange Member (Exchange Member) to receive 
reductions in trading fees for liquidity provided under its or its clients’ Trader IDs in non-ETFs 
where the combined passive traded volume in non-ETFs on TSX Alpha Exchange for the IDs for 
the month exceeds the specified % of total Canadian continuous traded volume (TCCV), 
according to the following schedule: 

 Tier 1 Tier 2 Tier 3 Tier 4 Tier 5 Tier 6 Tier 7 Tier 8 

% TCCV Target 0.25% 0.50% 0.75% 1.00% 1.50% 2.25% 3.00% 3.75% 

Per share reduction 
in liquidity providing 
fees for Non-ETFs  

$0.000025 $0.00005 $0.000075 $0.0001 $0.000125 $0.00015 $0.000175 $0.0002 

 
The specific details of the ALP program are as follows: 

• Measurement against TCCV targets and the application of rate reductions will be done at 
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proposal.  The extent to which volumes on TSX Alpha might increase under this proposal and 
exacerbate any such perceptions is not relevant as increased activity on TSX Alpha can arise for 
any number of reasons – including as a result of a standard fee change, or because of increased 
interest in the TSX Alpha model (the driver of TSX Alpha’s recent record market share highs).   

As it relates specifically to this fee proposal, we do not believe that the model itself is a form of 
segmentation that raises public interest concerns.  Participation in the ALP program is available 
to all, and participation across Alpha ID Groups is on reasonably similar terms.   

Other changes since originally announced proposal  

The originally announced ALP program also included a requirement for an agreement to be 
signed between TSX Alpha and the TSX Alpha Exchange Member.  This has been removed.  
There is no need for any agreement to be signed, as all details related to the program as described 
in this notice will be included in the publicly available TSX Alpha fee schedule.  

 
Expected Date of Implementation  
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charged and reported upon in existing billing summaries and detailed reports will reflect the 
discounted rates.   

 
Do the Changes Currently Exist in Other Markets or Jurisdictions  


